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Institute of Islamic Studies 
In this largest Muslim-majority country, we were 
the liaison between Global Initiative’s Institute of 
Islamic Studies program and the national-level 
leadership of our host church fellowship.  We 
helped organize three-day seminars held in five 
cities located on various islands last month. There 
were 346 pastors and church leaders who attended 
and were better equipped to reach their neighbors 
and to train their church members to do the same. 
The pictures above are from these seminars. 

New Area Director 
Our former Area Director for Southeast Asia, Sam 
Bowdoin, was promoted to be the Administrator on 
the AGWM Executive Committee.  We have been 
appointed as the new Area Director for Southeast 
Asia which covers the countries of Brunei, Malaysia, 
East Timor, Indonesia, Philippines, and Singapore.  
We will continue to live and serve out of Jakarta, 
Indonesia.  Please pray for us as we step into this 
new role and responsibility.  We are honored and 
touched to serve in this new position.  
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Field Conferences 
Last month, we also attended the annual field 
conferences in the Philippines as well as in 
Indonesia.  This allowed us to meet with many of 
our workers who we will be serving as their new 
Area Director, and we are thankful that we had this 
opportunity.  

ICI Ministries 
Scott was also appointed as the President of the ICI 

Ministries in the Philippines.  This ministry was 
established 57 years ago with a goal to proclaim the 

Word of God through printed materials putting 
quality resources in the hands of people from all 

walks of life. Myrna Tamares is overseeing the day 
to day operations of this ministry, and we are 

thankful for her faithful service in this role.     

 

 

 

 

Family Update 
Rebekah and Preston, raised their needed financial 
support and moved to Lithuania on July 16 to serve 
with a Christian university in the city of Klaipėda.  
Please pray for them as they adjust to their new 
culture, language, city and work.  They will 
continue to impact lives for eternity, and we are 
thankful for their faithful service to the Lord. 

Prayer Requests 
There have been many changes for us and our 

family in the last 60 days, and we are thankful for 
the amazing opportunities that each change brings. 
We know that prayer is a vital element of anything 

that we want to accomplish with an eternal 
impact.  We want to thank each of you for your 

prayers and financial support that allow us to serve 
in Southeast Asia.  May God bless you abundantly.   

 

 


